[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of PPG meeting held on 9th July 2018 to discuss proposed merger between Saltley Health Centre and Fernbank Medical Practice

· Introductions

· Reasons behind the merger
There was a lengthy discussion around the reason for the merger. The group discussed the pressure on small single handed general practices, succession planning and sustainability. These were some of the reasons for the merger along with ensuring job security for existing staff members. The merger would guarantee no job losses. Financially it was becoming harder for smaller practices to deliver all the services they would like to as funding was heading more towards larger group practices that serve a larger population.
Alternatives to the merger were discussed – stay as we are or join a larger super practice. The advantages and disadvantages were discussed and it was agreed by the current partners that a merger with a likeminded practice would be more beneficial to staff patients and staff. We would not like to lose our local decision making ability which can sometimes be the case when joining a larger organisation. Feedback is showing that patients do not like to see different GP’s each time they visit and we would like to have this continuity of care that we can guarantee with this merger. We would like to hold on to the core values of general practice and keep it as a service meeting the needs of the patients and delivering services around them. The current partners felt that Saltley and Fernbank shared the same vision and ethos and their priorities were aligned so a merger would fundamentally be successful.
The merged practices would have a list size of between 11,000-12,000 patients and would work from both sites. Patients would be able to see any GP at any site. 
· Access
Access can still be difficult at Saltley and the waiting time for a routine appointment can be 1 week. Fernbank has much less of a wait so this will be one of the areas we will try to improve upon and learn from Fernbank’s appointment system and perhaps utilise spare clinical capacity. There are a high number of DNA’s across both sites which we try and manage but does create a lot of frustration amongst staff and patients who are unable to book appointments sooner. 
Extended access appointments – these are now available for patients and we have appointments at Fernbank between 6.30-8pm every week day and weekends between 11am-2pm. Doctors and staff from both sites are working these extended hours.

· Clinical System
The merged practice will be operating off one clinical system. Staff would be fully trained on the system but would use the experience of Fernbank staff to assist with training. We will eventually have one telephone number for patients to use.
Timescales are not yet certain as we are waiting formal notification about the merger from CCG/NHSE.

· Services
All services will be maintained for patients but the plan is to build upon them and improve the range of services available to all patients. There should be no drop in the service level that we currently offer. Our aim is to maintain the core services of access, issuing of medication and referrals in a timely manner which is the immediate concern for all the patients. We then hope to roll out all current services to all patients and work with them to develop services that are needed.

The PPG members welcomed the merger. They were very aware of current pressures and also agreed that the best way forward would be a merger with a local practice rather than either practice joining a larger group. They were happy with the extension of services we are aiming for and it was agreed that the PPG meetings from now would be joint and we would welcome the participation of the PPG regarding the next steps around the merger.




